
Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

16th June 2023

Dear Parents and Carers.

This has been a very hot and very busy week!
The children have enjoyed a wide range of activities and opportunities; with the 
Essex Cricket ground trip and the Witham Collaborative Music Festival on 
Tuesday. The children all behaved well and represented St Andrew’s CARE 
values the whole time.

I would like to thank the Year Four team who have overseen and administered 
the Year Four MTCs (multiplication tables check) this week. The children all 
shone brightly and were very well prepared! Thank you to the parents who have 
helped their children practise at home! Such an important life skill and crucial 
for their transition to year 5 too!

Next week our Year Six children go to Hilltop for their residential trip. I will be inviting 
Year Five families to a meeting to share our plans for next year’s residential as we will 
need to pay the deposit for this very soon!

Have a lovely sunny weekend from
Mrs Black and the St Andrew’s team

Year 6 – Monday 19th June CRUCIAL CREW

Year 6 children MUST be in school by
08:20am on Monday morning for registration
prior to a prompt departure to Crucial Crew
Live shortly after. Thank you.

We are very grateful to Flagfinders who
stepped in at the last minute to confirm
they can take the children after being let
down at very short notice! We are grateful
also to those parents who put themselves
forward to take children but are now no
longer needed.

We are thinking of
Mrs Pilcher, who has had 
an accident at home and 
is recovering . We are 

missing her and hope she 
heals soon.

We also wish 
Mrs Gardiner well after 

her recent operation. We 
hope that she bounces 

back to full health soon.



Summer Term 2023 – dates for your diary:-
Monday 19th June: Crucial Crew (Year 6)

Wednesday 21st to Friday 23rd June: Hilltop Residential Trip (Year 6)
Monday 26th to Friday 30th June: Year 6 Secondary School Transition Week

Thursday 29th June: Antarctic Explorer Visit (Year 6)
Friday 30th June: Inset Day

Wednesday 5th July: GBHS Taster Day (Year 5)
Wednesday 5th July: District Sports (Parents welcome -Melbourne stadium 10-2ish)

Tuesday 11th July: year 6 production 1:30 (year 6 parents welcome) 
Wednesday 12th July: year 6 production 1:30 (year 6 parents welcome) 

Friday 14th July: JSA Disco (Years 3, 4 & 5 – details to follow)
Thursday 20th July: Year 6 Leavers Party

Friday 21st July: Year 6 Leavers Picnic 11:30-12:30 (year 6 parents welcome) 

Friday 21st July: Last Day of Term FINISH AT 1PM 

Monday 4th September 2023: Inset Day
Tuesday 5th September 2023: Children return to school
11th/12th September: Bikeability Group 1 (Year 6 only )
13th/14th September: Bikeability Group 2 (Year 6 only)
18th/19th September: Bikeability Group 3 (Year 6 only) 

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years

Year 3

Year 4

Year 5 Bikeability Autumn Term 2023 Consent forms to be 
completed by Friday 16th

June please

Year 6 Crucial Crew – Monday 19th June

Hilltop Letter 

Antarctic Explorer Visit – Thursday 29th June

Consent and contribution 
towards coach costs to be 
made via ParentPay please

Final payment by Friday 28th

April

Payment via ParentPay by 
Friday 16th June please

St Andrew’s
TIDIEST BASE-

CHERRY!!!

Our wonderful, hard-working cleaners are choosing the 
base who has been the tidiest each week.    



SPRING/SUMMER TERM 2023 MENU
Week 3 – week commencing  19th June 2023

Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren.  
Meals are £2.50 daily and can be ordered by your child in class during registration each morning. 

Our preferred payment method is via PARENTPAY – please contact the office if you have yet to receive 
your activation letter or need help activating your account.

Menu change – Tuesday 20th June
All day brunch:-

Sausage, bacon, egg, beans & hash brown 
or Veggie sausage, egg, beans, tomato & 

hash brown

Chocolate Donut



Wishing a very Happy Birthday 
to those who have celebrated 

their birthdays between: 
12th to 18th June 2023

Joseph 

Points for this week!

Berwicks 313

Greystones 443

Priory 434

Vinehurst 437



These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were 

hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple – Jacob T
Birch – Isabella R
Cherry – Lollie-Lou

Fir – Kylie
Maple – Molly J 
Oak – Sophia V
Rowan – Tom P

Sycamore – Jake C

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  
Enjoyment

Every child is loved and known.
Every child shines.



Spotlight on SPORTS DAY

We were so lucky to have such lovely weather for our 
Sports day again this year! Many thanks to the JSA for 

providing ice lollies for the children afterwards! 
Our CARE values displayed by all of our children was 

so lovely for us all to see. Every one SHONE so brightly.



Spotlight on 
The Witham 

Collaborative Music 
Festival.

We were so lucky to have such lovely weather for our 
Sports day again this year! Many thanks to the JSA for 

providing ice lollies for the children afterwards! 
Our CARE values displayed by all of our children was 

so lovely for us all to see. Every one SHONE so brightly.



Spotlight on the trip to 
Essex Cricket Ground.

52 children chose to attend the Essex Cricket ground trip, to watch day two of 
a four day Essex V Somerset cricket matches. They represented the school 

brilliantly and enjoyed watching Essex perform so well. They also got to play on 
the pitch at lunchtime! A wonderful opportunity.

Thank you to the parents who came and gave their time to support this trip.



Shining at Home

Delilah and Florence want to share with
us all the fantastic news that at their
football tournament in Rayleigh on
Sunday, they were runners up!

They made it all the way to the final
without losing a game but unfortunately
after a long, hot, busy day they lost in
the final.

All the girls gave a lot of effort and their
families are all very proud of them as are
we. Here are the girls with their trophy –
congratulations girls!



Shining at Home

Sophia’s family have let us know 

that she took part in her very 1st 

horse competition, she was part 

of the Junior Handler category. 

Sophia did exceptionally well for 

her 1st competition and her 

family are all so proud of how 

confident and quickly she has 

picked up these skills. 

How lovely Sophia – well done 

and what a beautiful picture of 

you and Maggie!



Shining at Home

A message from Sophie’s family:

Over the weekend Sophie 

competed in the McGahan Lees 

Summer feis, Irish dancing 

competition. She was placed 2nd 

in five of her dances, winning 

several medals and a trophy. We 

are so incredibly proud of her, her 

perseverance and her hard work. 

She danced beautifully!

This is lovely Sophie, well done!

Last night Grace represented St Andrew’s at an NSEA show-jumping 

competition at Beechwood Equestrian Centre.

Riding her ponies Just Jason and Tully Dun, she was placed 2nd and 

3rd in the 40cm class, and then picked up a 4th place in the 50cm 

class.

Well done, Grace!



Shining at Home

Fletcher, Henry F, Thomas and Archie and the other players of HPFC 

Raptors, took part in the Broomfield tournament on Sunday, although 

sadly missing Henry P and Harry P due to other commitments. The boys 

played so well winning all of their games and all scoring goals, with 

Archie even getting a hat trick in one match (bar Henry F in goal who 

made some super saves). They went on to make the final where sadly 

their winning streak came to an end and in a really tight final they 

came out second. What a brilliant effort boys and in that heat as well. 

All of your families and coaches are super proud of you.

Excellent work boys, well done!



Colchester Royal Grammar School is holding their 11+ Open Evening on Tuesday
27th June 2023, 6.30pm – 9pm.
The evening includes talks from the Headmaster and current students, and tours of
the school. No booking is required.
There is limited parking at the rear of the school but we encourage visitors to use
Colchester’s St Mary’s multi-storey car park, CO3 3AA, as it is a short walk from the
school




